Statement on ISB from lead safeguarding bishop

“A complaint to the National Church Institutions from a data subject about a data
and confidentiality breach by the chair of the Independent Safeguarding Board (ISB),
Professor Maggie Atkinson, has been upheld. We have notified the Information
Commissioner’s Office (ICO) and the Archbishops’ Council has made a Serious
Incident Report to the Charity Commission.

We have apologised to the data subject for the distress caused and the chair has
been asked to step back from her role as we await a response from the ICO. We
would like to stress that the rights of individuals to protect their data and our duty to
use that data properly in any aspect of our work is paramount.

The ISB was set up in 2021, following a decision by the Archbishops' Council and
House of Bishops to provide vital independent external scrutiny and oversight of the
Church’s safeguarding activity. The 2020 IICSA report gave momentum to this
decision. This independent oversight continues to be a key part of making the Church
a safer place for all, but it will take time to embed its work to ensure it has the
confidence of all concerned. We are in contact with the other members of the ISB,
who will continue in their work and there will be further updates in due course.”

Bishop of Rochester and lead safeguarding bishop, Jonathan Gibbs



